
For Your Personal & Family Prayers  

Our dear sister Jessica Kuizema passed away Wednesday evening with two of her daughters 

and husband by her side. Funeral information will be coming. Keep the family in your prayers.  

 

Devi Fongers, will be having a procedure this Thursday, at Mercy hospital in Muskegon to repair a 

hole between the right and left ventricle. It their hope that this will be the answer to all of her 

symptoms for over the past three years. Pray for peace and that this may be the answer for her.    

 

Pastor James' mother got a good report back on her CT. It is believed that it is a lesion probably 

due from scar tissue. They will recheck it in three months.  Thank you for your prayers. 

 

Ken and Donna VanIddekinge are all clear from Covid and are feeling better. They are thankful 

for all your prayers.   

 

Please continue to pray for the family of the baby that passed away in the parsonage: the 

young mother, Ari Hill, the dad William and the grandmother Natalie Polsen.    

 

Please pray for the friend and co-worker of Bruce Boman, Champagne, family member 

of Anthony McConer, who passed away after being shot a week ago. Keep Champagne and 

the McConer family in your prayers. 

 

In October, please pray for Mark & Kristen VanAndel (Detroit) 

 

Pray for strength and encouragement for our friends:  Duke and Marilyn Bazuin, Harold & Jessica 

Kuizema, Roger Van't Hof, Diane DeHaan, John & Luann Pastoor, Lee VanderKodde, Jean 

Hoskins, Carl Welmers, John & Joan Nidefski, Betty Diemer and Alexis Coger.  Consider sending 

one or more of them a note of encouragement.  

 

Please send any prayer requests to be included on the prayer line to Colleen Hill 

at chilljdb4@gmail.com or leave a voicemail at 616-452-6516. The prayer line will be sent once a 

week on Tuesday evening.  If you have something of an urgent nature, just mark it 

"urgent prayer request" and I will send a prayer line update that day. Thank you!      

 

Children's Ministry 

Exciting news!! Sunday morning programming will be starting for kids ages 3-5th grade in 

November! This is great news!! To get all of us ready to love, serve, and protect our younger 

members, there is a MANDATORY Safe Church Meeting on Sunday, October 31 starting at 8:45. 

This meeting is required for all volunteer leaders, teachers, and helpers, ages high school and 

above. A person will not be allowed to serve until all necessary precautions have been taken. 

Questions? See Sammy or Pastor James.   

 

Youth Ministry 

HSYG : Sunday (10/24) 5:30—7:30 PM  

MSYG: Wednesday (10/27) 6:30—8:00 PM  

 
 



Oakdale Park Church Ministry Team 

 

Pastor David Sieplinga, Transitional Pastor djsieplinga1@gmail.com — 231-670-2397 

Pastor James Jones, Pastor of Congregational Care and Outreach  

pastorjamesjones@oakdaleparkchurch.org — 808-9371 

Pastor Claude Ngendahayo, Pastor of Victory Fellowship bishopmaseka@gmail.com — 432-8231 

Sammy Beuker, Youth Ministry Director OPCyouthdirector@gmail.com — 581-5014 

Michael Larthridge, Building Maintenance janitor@oakdaleparkchurch.org — 309-0471 

Rachel Bredeweg, Administrative Coordinator adminassistant@oakdaleparkchurch.org — 916-1066 

  

Council    

Nate deVries - Council President 

Aaron VanderPloeg - Deacon Chair 

Deb VanBeek - Council Clerk & Deacon 

 

Shepherding Elders 

A-COG            Karen Ruis (822-6723)      

COK-FOS         Chris Burgess  (293-6955)      

FUE-JAG          Ruth Van Dam (634-3850)      

JON-MOO      Jayne VerBeek  (947-4198)       

NAU-SMI          Brandon Emmelkamp (856-2963)      

SPI-VANDERP  Sue Ellis (295-8381) 

VANDERS-Z     Harland Holman (406-4176)  

 

Deacons 

A-COG           Ralph Mason (260-7352) 

COK-FOS        Scott Krosschell (913-0650) 

FUE-JAG         Greg DeWeerd (890-3469) 

JON-MOO      Peggy Moore  (821-1976) 

NAU-SMI         Zac Baker (322-4935) 

SPI-VANDERP James DeYoung (780-1712)  

VANDERS-Z     Terry Stokes  (516-3771) 

Community Requests:   Ralph Mason (260-7352) & Peggy  

Moore  (821-1976) 

God’s life-changing, never-giving-up,  all-inclusive love transforms us 

into a multicultural community of hope. 

October 24, 2021 
 

 

God’s Word: Pastor Dave Sieplinga will bring a message under the title "Freedom’s Spiritual 

Fruit III: Faithfulness, Gentleness, Self-control  " —  from Galatians 5:13-26 . 

 
 

Offering: Missions: Mark & Kristen Van Andel  
 

 

Responding:  Please contact the prayer team, your elder, or a pastor with any prayer          

requests.  
 

 

Today  

10:00 am          Worship Service  

1:00 pm            Victory Fellowship  

5:30-7:30 pm    HSYG 

 

 

This Week At Oakdale 

Administrative Elders 

Cathie VanderSteen (780-4570) 

Rick Hannink (723-1621) 

Wednesday 

9:00am                Prayer Time  

6:30-8:00 pm       MSYG 

 

 

Thursday 

11:00 am             CLEAR (small groups) 

6:30-8:30 pm       GRILU 

7:00 pm               BBO Launch  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday 

10:00 am              Worship  

1:00  pm               Victory Fellowship  

5:30-7:30 pm        HSYG 

https://oakdaleparkchurch.org/give-online/



